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Following the traces of phytoplankton  
 
METEOR expedition M187 off Namibia aims to improve our understanding of future 
changes in marine food webs and carbon uptake by the ocean 
 
30.01.2023/Walvis Bay/Kiel. On its 187th expedition, the German research vessel METEOR 
will follow the traces of the tiniest and potentially most important organisms of the ocean. 
Led by GEOMAR biologist Dr. Thomas Browning, a team of researchers will investigate how 
changing nutrient concentrations in the upwelling system off Namibia affect the growth of 
phytoplankton. These organisms form the foundations of food webs and support the ocean’s 
uptake of carbon dioxide. Findings from the expedition will also inform Dr. Browning’s project 
“Ocean Glow” funded by the European Research Council. 
 
Phytoplankton, microscopic marine plants, form the foundations of food webs and support the 
ocean’s uptake of carbon dioxide (CO2) from the atmosphere. But t



 

 

 
 

 

fluorescence with detailed information about the amounts and types of phytoplankton and their 
nutrient limitation status is critical for being able to properly understand what the satellite images are 
telling us.” 
 
The participants of the METEOR expedition, the researchers use various methods to locate and 
track the filaments. Satellite images of sea surface temperature will be combined with measurements 
of water temperature and currents. Drifter buoys will be deployed to follow the same patch of 
seawater over multiple days and observe how the filament chemistry and biology changes. A towed 
device, the “Scanfish”, monitors temperature, salinity and phytoplankton fluorescence on a zigzag 
dive pattern around the core of a filament allowing the researchers to map its depth and width. 
Samples of the filaments will be collected to evaluate chemical and biological changes. In addition, 
on-board phytoplankton incubation experiments are planned to study nutrient uptake and growth 
under different conditions. 
 
“An improved knowledge about the amounts, forms and sources of nutrients, microbial diversity, and 
changes in nutrient limitation in filaments will help us understand how this system functions and how 
it might change in the future ocean”, states Dr. Browning. “Because of the key role of these tiny 
organisms, this is important to assess how the marine food web might develop in the future. For 
example, this information can be included in models used to predict the impacts of climate change.“ 
 
METEOR expedition M187 
25 January – 4 March 2023 
Walvis Bay (Namibia) – Walvis Bay (Namibia) 
 


